
SPEARFISH SPARTAN BOOSTER CLUB 
MEETING NOTES  
November 10, 2014 

The Spearfish Spartan Booster Club held its monthly meeting on Monday, November 10, 2014 
@ 7:00 p.m. at the HS Library.  Present were: Lisa Harsh, Michelle Harmon, Bruce Harmon, 
Mary Burket, Jessie Jeffery, LeAnn Vette, Andy Van Deest, Kellie Dean, Brian Dean, Danielle 
Warnock, Karen Hahn, Jennifer Murray, Tammie Wood, Barry Wood and Amy Cermak. 

The meeting was called to order by President Brian Dean @ 7:00 p.m. 

Michelle moved to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, Brian seconded, and the 
minutes were approved.  

Treasurer’s Report  

The current balance in the account is $30,137.15.  Jennifer shared that Deb James of Accounts 
Payable Office e-mailed her that she made a mistake in entering a deposit in May 2014. The 
amount that was transferred to the HS Booster Club/Karen Hahn for $38,868.09 and it should 
have been $36,868.09. Brian asked Karen to let Booster Club know what was spent for 
Homecoming Games (Obstacle Course/Pep Rally) in order to know what to expect for next year. 
The activity in the account for October was as follows:  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Coaches Reports – Coach LeAnn Vette and Coach Andy Van Deest reported on the Cross 
Country season. Booster Club funds were used to buy new uniforms, warm-ups and new spikes. 
The girls’ team had many unfortunate injuries. Both teams had three 8th grade students. The 
boys’ team had a successful season with great leadership.  

Coach Jessie Jeffery reported that the Competitive Dance Team placed 3rd overall at State, with 
2nd in Hip Hop, 3rd in Pom and 5th in Jazz.  They had 14 girls on the team. Booster club funds 
helped pay for OPT in summer.  The Booster Club may be asked for funds for new Hip Hop 
uniforms next year. Karen Hahn mentioned how Coach Jeffrey choreographs all dance routines 
and mixes the music, which saves a lot of money for the team compared to other teams across 
the state. Brian shared that the Booster Club would like to present a special gift to team members 
for 3rd in the state. T-shirts have been given to other teams.  Kellie will work with Coach Jeffery 
to design shirts.  

REVENUE	
  

50/50	
  Sales	
   770.50	
  
Interest	
  	
   11.99	
  

Ad	
  Sales	
   1490.00	
  
Homecoming	
  Tailgate	
  
donations	
   1021.04	
  

Queen	
  City	
  Classic	
  	
   2000.00	
  
	
   	
  

TOTAL	
  REVENUE	
   $5293.53	
  

EXPENSES	
  

Homecoming	
  Tailgate	
   338.13	
  
Homecoming	
  Games/Bands	
   800.00	
  

	
   	
  

TOTAL	
  EXPENSES	
   $1138.13	
  
	
  



Committee Reports 
 
Ad Sales/Sports Program: Tammie reported that she is gathering checks to be deposited. 
 
Sports Banquet:  Via e-mail to secretary, Jan Loux will make the slide show for the upcoming 
banquet.   

Queen City Classic:  Barry reported the Classic planning is going well. The City has approved 
the use of the Recreation Center (both courts). 

Unfinished Business  
 
Booster Club Scholarship Committee Update – Pat, Lisa J., Barry (discuss next meeting due to 
Pat and Lisa absences). 
 
Half-Time Fundraiser Idea – Amy shared that she will organize the half-time activity with the 
help from basketball players (freshmen and JV) and parents. Students will win soda or Gatorade 
for 3 point shot completion. Amy will brainstorm a name for the activity to present at games. 
 
Tammy made motion to authorize the Treasurer to write a check for $50.00 to purchase prizes. 
Michelle seconded the motion. 
 
Senior Poster Examples – Lisa J. (discuss next meeting due to Lisa’s absence) 
 
VII. New Business 

Members discussed which teams receive t-shirts from Booster Club with season awards. Karen 
mentioned that each sport would have a different way to determine since some sports have teams 
qualify for state and others have individuals plus some groups like dance team always get to 
perform at state competitions. Members seemed in agreement with more fairness with decision 
with Karen’s input. 

A motion was presented by Barry and seconded by Amy for Treasurer to write check to Alpine 
Impressions for up to $200 for Dance Team t-shirts for 3rd place in state award. 

Tammy made motion for Treasurer to write a check up to $250.00 for t-shirts for volleyball team 
and coaches if they win game next Thursday evening. Jennifer seconded the motion. 

Amy shared how impressed she has been with student section at volleyball games and feels the 
school spirit has increased this fall.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m. 

The next meeting will be on Monday, January 12th, @ 7:00 p.m. at the High School 
Library.  There will not be a meeting in December. 

	
  


